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Residential Investment Property Short Term Finance
sponsors of

THE LIVERPOOL & DISTRICT CRICKET COMPETITION
The ECB Premier League in Lancashire

www.lpoolcomp.co.uk
M/C Meeting held at Parkfield Liscard CC on Thursday 10th November 2011 at 6.00pm: 

Present:

Eric Hadfield (President)



 John Rotheram (Cricket Chair)

Chris Weston (Hon Sec) 





Malcolm Barber (Hon Treas)


Alan Bristow (Club & Ground Chair)


John Williams (Publicity and Sponsorship Chair)
Mike Leddy (3rd XI Fixtures Sec / Deputy Cricket Chair)


	Agenda item


	Recorded Minutes



	1

Apologies

	· There were no apologies as all officials were present.



	2a

Minutes of previous meeting

and

Action Points


	· The Oct 2011 minutes were signed by the President as a true and accurate record of the meeting.
· The Action points were considered. 


	2b

Matters arising


	· Most of these were covered by the agenda and would be taken en passant as usual.



	3a

Fixt Sec's Report


	Draft Fixtures progress therewith

· EH had few comments, some changes had been made to the 1st/2nd XI fixtures on request.

· Constructing the 3rd XI fixtures was proving trickier. There were 28 Sat sides and 31 Sunday ones, not all were properly confirmed. We had choices to make for the Sunday format. This would be discussed at the 3rd XI SGM EoS meeting on the 22nd Nov. We could go 

· Prem12 +  D1 10/9  or 

· Prem 10 + D1 10/11

· Discussion followed, 10 + 10/11 was preferred by M/C and would be recommended to clubs at the EoS meeting in any discussion

· M/C was impressed with the amount of work done on fixtures by EH.

· JW asked about the run of H/A fixtures in the 1st and 2nd XIs. He felt that we got criticised by clubs when there were long runs of either without alternation, they could not understand how this could be deliberately planned this way. EH explained that the simple alternation originally planned had gone, it could not happen mathematically if for example clubs such as Liverpool and Colwyn Bay had 1st Class i.e. County constraints imposed at short notice. That said there were "runs" of no more than 3 at the moment. CW felt that we had to keep educating those who complained or did not understand. Nobody wanted to say no to the counties. EH agreed and felt that the clubs had been very, very good over this last year in Division 1 with Liverpool.

· EH would circulate to M/C the amended 2012 1st/2nd XI fixtures as they currently stood - probably as the spreadsheet and not as printed off to the clubs at the EoS meeting. 



	3b

Registration Sec's Report


	· Understandably there was very little happening at the moment. 

· Rainford CC awaited a letter of release from St Helens CC. 

	4a

Hon Treasurer’s Report

	· Difficulties with on line banking

BoS had caused MB considerable operational difficulties. 

· Balances

These were given

· Fines Spreadsheet for 2012

The Fines Spreadsheet was now just about right and finalised. MB thanked EH for all his efforts here.

· Sharing out ECB monies

How this process currently worked and how it should work in the future was discussed. In Sept 2010 M/C had previously unanimously agreed a formula based on Divisions: 

M/C suggested that we needed to revisit this formula to take account of the relative number of teams that a club put out each week to reward those that put out more sides. There had been e discussion. It was unanimously agreed that this principle would also be incorporated into the 2011 share out formula.

· Fining clubs for withdrawing teams

The issue of fines for non fulfilment of games and how, if at all in some circumstances, fines should be applied was discussed at length. Several issues became conflated in a complex discussion that included; the types of non fulfilment, the withdrawal of whole sides, leaving the L&DCC altogether and that which M/C had previously agreed or not agreed on the matter. 

· Additional Entries to the fines spreadsheet
Information on club attendance at AGM/SGM etc meetings had been included on the spreadsheet.  More columns would be needed on the spreadsheet but it was not a problem in principle. 
· The Auditing of the 2010-2011 BFS L&DCC Accounts

· M/C unanimously agreed that we should approach the auditor to audit the accounts this year with possible assistance from a clerk.



	4b

Website matters

	lpoolcomp

· M/C commented that the "green website" i.e. the official one, was generating more positive feedback these days. The concept of the two columns for news and bulletins was well understood. Our website looked forward, the other site looked backwards.

· M/C suggested possible ways to update the website for 2012.

· play-cricket
· There were no items for discussion.



	5

Hon Secretary’s Report


	Correspondence

AGM club proposals 

· There had been no more club proposals to AGM 2012 by 31st Oct 2011 and, under the terms of our constitution; no more could now be taken. Technically PL was not properly proposed as the nomination was for "Fixtures and Results Secretary". No such posted existed. 
· AGM M/C proposals 

· M/C had had a meeting on their proposals which would be needed by CW in their absolutely final form on Sun 18th Dec 2012. The AGM was on Tues 17th Jan 2012 at Bootle CC at 7.30 pm.

Alder proposal
· Alder had formally withdrawn their proposal over the "cross availability" of team 1/2 players in the round robin stages of the KO, preferring to let M/C draft a proposal on the matter. CW had circulated the correspondence. The matter had been discussed at the AGM proposals meeting.

·   Letter to MM/MD

CW had written thanking MB/MD for their replies after discussions at the last M/C meeting and noting that M/C had a statutory monitoring role as set out in the Disciplinary Regulations. 
· League Cricket Conference  Moseley CC  Dec 2011     Questionnaire circ request from LCC

M/C would be represented at the quarterly meeting of the LCC on Sat 3rd Dec at Moseley CC. Their Hon Sec Neil Edwards had asked for League Hon Secs to send round a questionnaire from him to their league clubs on ground tenure. CW needed the permission of M/C to do this. M/C unanimously agreed that CW should send this round by email. It should not go on the website and could not be in any way compulsory. It was commented that clubs needed to about know this if they were to get funding. M/C agreed this was vital but also knew that the driver here was a request from MPs. Recreational Cricket was not well (= at all) represented to Parliament, the first class game was. A cross bench group of MPs wanted to rectify this. They had an agenda in mind and needed hard data of this sort for their purpose. 

M/C Planning for 3rd XI EoS SGM Nov 22nd Agenda published

CW had duly called the meeting as required and published the agenda - which was largely historical. In essence almost anything could be raised at a meeting like this.

· Matters arising from M CC - JW papers and future shape of the comp 
· JR reported that the Merseyside Cricket Competition (MCC) had voted not to accept the L&DCC proposition for assimilation. 

· There had been M CC M/C resignations. Jason Ratcliffe, Dave Murphy, Mike Dunn, John Wildish, John Rotheram as Chair had "gone". (JR remained in post as Hon Treas.)   Phil Griffiths (Merseyside Commonwealth CC) was now Chair; Joe Foley (HUY CC) was Vice Chair and Ray Parry (SMOBs CC) was Hon Sec.

· AB added formally and for the minutes that he had notified Phil Ashcroft of the S&D CL of the M CC decision.

LCB KO entries
· These had been made  and acknowledged by LCB, the draw had taken place.

· BAC v Ormskirk   Lytham v Chorley   Littlebrough v Northern   Leigh  v Vernon Carus
· Walshaw v  Bootle   Old Xaverians v  Shaw     These games had to be played by Sun May 13th 2012. 
Wavertree CC and the National Front
· There had been inaccurate reporting in the press that Wavertree CC had been the venue for the National Front's Annual Conference. They had in fact been next door in a social club with which they shared a car park and which was unhelpfully called "The Cricketers Club" or some such. CW had rung Wavertree again. They had received apologies from all quarters and wanted to let the matter die down quietly. There were no residual issues, they were grateful for M/C support (CW had posted factual information correcting errors on some local press websites at the time).



	6

Publicity & Sponsorship Chair’s Report


	BFS L&DCC WPDP 2011/12
· PDP was actually oversubscribed a little this year, there were 31 entrants from 19 clubs; JW felt that the system would cope with this comfortably.

· There were 4 level 2 coaches: C. Riley (Leigh) - the Head Coach, T. McKiernan (Leigh), C. Todd (S&B CC) and C. Chambers (N le W).

· We needed to address the post game reporting process for 2012. JW had thoughts on this and an individual in mind. 



	7
Club & Ground Chair’s Report

	· The Ground Assessments had been completed on the website. AB thanked EH for his help here.

· The category relative weightings had been realigned slightly as agreed previously to give more weight to umpires scores.

· AB had included PQS scores for all clubs except (i) CB (done by Wales?), (ii) NHL (AB had asked NHL for a copy) (iii) Liverpool (done by L CCC/LCB?), (iv) Sutton and BSM (which had not been not done as they did not reply to M/C invitations) and (v) BHP and Old Xavs which were to be done in 2012.

· Umpires marks and management marks (to take in fines etc) had also been added.

We needed to reassess certain clubs as they have had new facilities since their 2011 inspection. These were Ainsdale, Hightown, New Brighton, St Helens Recs and Wallasey (plus Lytham, and Sutton, which were not done in 2011.)

· AB would write to all clubs in next 2 weeks asking for comments on their C&G.

· AB would realign the criteria in 2012 into four broad categories:  

Playing Areas / Ground Equipment  / Facilities / Management 

- with suggested pass criteria for each

· There was still no response from Maghull over their covers.

· Captain's Pitch marks

· These were discussed. AB was exasperated by the lackadaisical attitude shown some Prem Captains. Six out of twelve clubs had done as they were asked and rated grounds on the same criteria as used weekly by umpires. The other 6 simply rated 1 to 11 and gave no indication of criteria used. 



	8

Cricket Chair’s Report

	· JR had little to report, it had been agreed that an additional Cr Co had not been needed. 
· The Annual Dinner was thought to have been very successful, feedback was very positive from a wide range of people including the sponsor on the night. 

      The room had looked a picture, the food was very good, the speaker excellent, the presentations went smoothly, there were a lot (250?) of people present and the guests all seemed delighted.

· M/C discussed a possible new series of fixtures in 2012.  


	9

LCB / ECB Issues


	· LCB meeting 

There were no minutes or a report from the most recent LCB meeting. 
· Barbados - Cockspur ECB National Club  t20 2012 update
The draw had been circulated. L&DCC was the host for the Area Finals. We were with Bolton, Central Lancs and the Northern Leagues. We were away in the Regional Finals.  Ribblesdale was now in with S Yorks probably because of their easterly position in Lancashire and proximity to the M65.

It was agreed that we should only use a Sunday for the L&DCC Finals day. Earlier group games would be (i) regional and promoted as mostly (ii) midweek on a (iii) play-by and (iv) club-tba basis. This would free up Sunday space a little.



	10

AOB

	· M/C discussed the issue of the M/C Insurance Policy; it cost a lot and was not very applicable. It gave 3rd party cover to M/C but it covered other things that were not really applicable such as wages bill cover. The policy was due in July. M/C would wait until May/June and then look again at the policy. 
· M/C discussed the issue of lap tops for Div 1 and 2 in 2012.The principle had already been agreed. It was agreed that a posting on the website with a follow up circ by email to all clubs.
· The LCB Association of Cricket Officials was to take part in an ECB Scorer Initiative programme. Scores in the Prem were supposed to be qualified and accredited and the main reason for the initiative was to identify scorers and grade the scorer at an appropriate level without taking an examination by assessing their scorebooks and knowledge of the applicant with a short appraisal. A date and venue would be sought.  M/C would put something on the website. There might be a need for financial support. This was agreed. John Isterling had said that he could put on a course and put out a leaflet too. M/C would approach JI who would be asked to produce costings.


	11

Date of Next Meeting

	a)      3rd XI EoS SGM Tues 22nd Nov  Sefton Park CC at 7.00  pm
b)      M/C Thur 8th Dec  Bootle CC at 6.00 pm
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Residential Investment Property Short Term Finance
sponsors of

THE LIVERPOOL & DISTRICT CRICKET COMPETITION
The ECB Premier League in Lancashire

www.lpoolcomp.co.uk
The next meeting will be held at Bootle CC on Thursday 8th Dec 2011 at 6.00pm.

Agenda to include

1
Apologies
2a
Minutes of Previous Meeting & Action Point Items
2b
Matters arising 

3a
Fixt Sec's Report

3b
Registration Sec's Report

4
Publicity & Sponsorship Chair’s Report 

5      
Cricket Chair’s Report
6a            Hon Treasurer’s Report
6b 
Website matters
(i)  lpoolcomp
(ii) play-cricket
7
Club & Ground Chair’s Report
8
 Hon Secretary’s Report

9
LCB / ECB Issues

10
AOB
11
Date of Next Meeting
1
6

